
From:
To:
Cc:

Subject:
Date:
Attachments:

nirb info
Lebeau2, Lorraine (NRCAN/RNCAN)
djoanasie@gov.nu.ca; sbaines@gov.nu.ca; Cote, Mosha; dan.vandal@parl.gc.ca; McCaie, Tracey
(AADNC/AANDC); Landsmining (AADNC/AANDC); aglukark@nunavut.ca; Jonathan Savoy; Richard Dwyer (NWB); 
Licensing Department (NWB); Geoff Clark; Unger, Peter (NRCAN/RNCAN); Johnstone, Rob (NRCan/RNCan); ea-
ee@nrcan-rncan.gc.ca

NIRB 20YN011: Suspended Assessment and Request for Notification of Intended Re-Engagement
September 20, 2021 2:16:00 PM
200520-20YN011-Suspension of Assessment Activities NuPPAA 143(2)-OT9E.pdf

Dear Lorraine Lebeau;

This email is a follow up to the Suspension of Assessment of Activities issued by the Nunavut Impact
Review Board (NIRB or Board) dated, May 20, 2020 for Canada-Nunavut Geoscience Office’s “Hope
Bay and Elu Greenstone Belt Mapping Project” proposal (NIRB: 20YN011; NPC: 149339).

The NIRB requests that Canada-Nunavut Geoscience Office provide an update to confirm whether
the company expects to re-engage the assessment process for the “Hope Bay and Elu Greenstone
Belt Mapping Project” project proposal and if so, when can the NIRB expect the material be
submitted? Please send the update to info@nirb.ca and to Keith Morrison, Manager of Impact
Assessment at kmorrison@nirb.ca.

Should you wish to resume the assessment in the future, a written request must be filed directly
with the ourselves the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) and we would then commence
screening of the project proposal.

Please note that if such a written request has not been filed by May 14, 2023 the assessment of the
project will be terminated as per section 143(4) of the Nunavut Planning and Project Assessment Act
(NuPPAA). You would then have to re-apply through the Nunavut Planning Commission
(Commission).

If you have any questions or require clarification on the NIRB Process, please contact Keith Morrison,
directly at (867) 983-4617 or by email at kmorrison@nirb.ca.

Best regards,

Cassel Kapolak
Environmental Administrator

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0C0
Phone: 867-983-4600
Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033
Fax: 867-983-2594
E-mail: info@nirb.ca
Web: www.nirb.ca
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NIRB File No.: 20YN011 


NPC File No.: 149339 


 


May 20, 2020 


 


Lorraine Lebeau, M.Sc. 


Regional Mapping Geoscientist 


Canada-Nunavut Geoscience Office 


1106 Inuksugait 


Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 


 


Sent via email: lorraine.lebeau2@canada.ca  


 


Re: Suspension of Assessment Activities for Canada-Nunavut Geoscience Office’s “Hope 


Bay and Elu Greenstone Belt Mapping Project” Proposal, pursuant to NuPPAA s. 


143(2) 


 


Dear Lorraine Lebeau: 


 


On May 14, 2020 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received the enclosed 


correspondence from Canada-Nunavut Geoscience Office in which a request has been made for 


the suspension of the NIRB’s assessment of the “Hope Bay and Elu Greenstone Belt Mapping 


Project” proposal, NIRB File No.: 20YN011.  Having taken into consideration the Proponent’s 


comments in respect of the requested suspension, pursuant to s. 143(2) of the Nunavut Planning 


and Project Assessment Act, S.C. 2013, c. 14, s. 2 (NuPPAA) the Board is hereby suspending the 


assessment of the “Hope Bay and Elu Greenstone Belt Mapping Project” proposal as requested, 


effective May 14, 2020.  


 


Should the Proponent wish to resume the assessment in the future, a written request must be filed 


directly with the NIRB; please note that if such a written request has not been filed within three 


years of the suspension date (May 14, 2020), the assessment of the project will be terminated as 


per s. 143(4) of the NuPPAA.    


 


Should you have any questions regarding the suspension of this assessment or require clarification 


regarding how to address the outstanding information requirements for this file, please contact the 


NIRB’s Manager, Impact Assessment, Sophia Granchinho, directly at (867) 857-4829 or 


sgranchinho@nirb.ca. 
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Sincerely, 


 


 


 


Tara Arko 


Director, Technical Services 


Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 


Enclosure (1): Canada-Nunavut Geoscience Office Suspension Request Letter (May 14, 2020) 


 


cc: The Honourable Patterk Netser, Minister Responsible for Nunavut Arctic College, Government of 


Nunavut 


 The Honourable Dan Vandal, Minister of Northern Affairs, Government of Canada 


 Brian Aglukark, Nunavut Planning Commission 


 Jonathan Savoy, Nunavut Planning Commission 


 Richard Dwyer, Nunavut Water Board 


 Geoff Clark, Kitikmeot Inuit Association 


 Mosha Cote, Nunavut Research Institute 


 Tracey McCaie, Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 


 Peter Unger, Natural Resources Canada 


  






